
 
KLASAC 

Wed., March 21, 2018 

J. Lynch Community Center Klickitat, WA 
 
 

Meeting called to order by Chair Carl Coolidge at 5:00. 
 

Introductions: two truths and one lie from each person as an ice breaker 
 
Guests:   

 
 
Minutes and Agenda:  Minutes and agenda were reviewed. 

 
Celebrations: 

I. Drop Off boxes-Rita shared that the final stages for the 
installation of the drop off boxes at Skyline Hospital for 
prescription medicines will be completed shortly. The secured box 

is available during hospital hours. KLASAC is partnering with the 
Bingen-White Salmon Police Department on the Take Back Day. 
Rita gave an explanation of what a Take back Day is, as well as the 

need and usage of a secured drop off box for prescription 
medicines. Discussion followed. There is not a Take Back Day in 

Goldendale planned. Sunday will follow up with Goldendale. 
 
II. Survey-Rita shared recognition on the state level for how well we 

did at completing surveys. KLASAC surpassed expectations by the 
state at obtaining 170% above the goal for completion of surveys.  

 

III. Pirate Carnival-Sheila shared that approximately $2,000 was 
profited from the carnival. A thank you was given to the CPACK for 
paying for tickets for students and families. It allowed families to 

have that much more family time at the carnival. 
 
Community Sharing: 

 
I.  Lyle Pioneer Days-Barb shared that Lyle Pioneer’s Days will be May 

26th. There is getting more involvement. 
 

II. Training- June 11th there is a training on drugs and understanding 

addiction in Vancouver at ESD 112. 
 



III. Clean Up Days: Lyle and Klickitat will be having clean up days in 
their communities. Each community will hand out information 

concerning KLASAC and support information. 
 

IV. Student Sharing- Joshua Bautista from Klickitat and Adrienne Spino 

from Lyle shared projects and what’s happening with their TADAA 
groups. Lyle had a Kick Butt Day with posters, chalk writing, 
students in the cafeteria at lunch handing out information, answering 

questions, and students able to “Spin the Wheel” for prizes. They felt 
it was a huge success. Klickitat hosted a Senior Citizen Prom at the 
Community Center. There were twenty-two in attendance. Besides 

Jeff, there were five volunteers. The students set up, served, and clean 
up the event. Music was provided by a DJ that donated his time. 

Money was donated by CEKC for Jeff to purchase the food that was 
cooked and served.  

 

V. KLASAC- The Word of the Month for March is Self-Honesty. You can 

see books and get information from KLASAC on their Facebook page. 
Everyone had the opportunity to rotate through three groups; Media, 
Youth, and Outreach. Everyone visited with the group leaders, took 

notes, and were asked to think about joining one or more groups to 
support the positive changes were making in each community. The 

Outreach Group has their next meeting on March 29th at Barb Mills’ 
house. See attached notes for each group. 

 

Meeting adjourned by Chair Carl Coolidge at 6:32 PM. 
 
Notes: Laura Bales 

 
 
 


